
From: Lee Bright <lbright.12@gmail.com>
To: Veldran, KatherineKatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov

Date: 2/8/2013 3:09:08 PM 
Subject: Fwd: Regulations 4168

Attachments: July 25, 2012 Minutes.pdf 
September 24, 2012 Minutes.pdf 
Regulation 4168-c.pdf

Begin forwarded message:

From: Tamala Randolph <trand@stonemor.com>
Date: February 8, 2013, 9:32:53 AM EST
To: Lee Bright <lbright.12@gmail.com>
Cc: Frank Milles <fmill@stonemor.com>, Mary Puryear <mpury@stonemor.com> 
Subject: Regulations 4168

Senator Bright,

Thank you for taking the time to speak with me this morning. I am going to attach a copy of
regulation 4168 to this email. It will give you a history of this bill. I am also going to attach the
last two commission meeting minutes so that you can see of how discussion has not been made 
public to the other members of the cemetery community. I work for Stonemor Corporation out 
of Pennsylvania and we have proposed the rewritting of 4168 since we became aware of it in
2011.

The only way that we discovered 4168 was through contacting the Governors office itself, after I 
called the commission directly and they told me there was nothing going on that would have any 
effect on our industry.

The Commission is at the point to where they are doing what they think is best with out talking to 
other leading members of our industry. They are aware that what they are doing is wrong 
because they are going to extreme lengths to keep it secret. They are knowingly allowing people 
to purger themselves at Senate hearings and they are maintaining control of the SC
Cemetery Associations as well to keep everyone at arms length.

As I said when I spoke to you earlier, we are looking for your advise and guidance to stop the
crooked political and personal games in our industry. We would like to do what the commission
is designed to do and protect the public and the business owner alike.

Once again thank you for you time and I look forward to hearing from you soon.
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Sincerely,

Tamala Randolph
SC Assistant to Mary Puryear 
Regional Administrator 
864-304-1201 Cell
864-439-1464 Fax
trand@stonemor.com
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